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NAV CANADA 

AERONAUTICAL INFORMATION CIRCULAR 9/24 

UPCOMING CHANGE TO THE COMMUNICATION OF ATIS INFORMATION 
AND DECOMMISSIONING OF ATIS BY TELEPHONE SERVICE 

(Replaces AIC 5/24) 

NAV CANADA, the country's provider of civil air navigation services, is required to decommission the 
Automated Terminal Information Service (ATIS) Voice Broadcasts by Telephone service after our telecom 
service providers have advised the termination of support for the legacy technology starting in 2025.  

To continue providing remote access to ATIS information, NAV CANADA has begun upgrading the current 
ATIS infrastructure, allowing the promulgation of ATIS information, which can be accessed through this link: 
https://spaces.navcanada.ca/workspace/aeroview. 

Text-based ATIS information will begin to be available at all sites that support new NAV CANADA ATIS 
systems, including sites that do not currently have phone service.  

The population of ATIS information on the NC-Aeroview webpage began in March 2024 and is planned to 
continue until December 2024. 

The appropriate aeronautical publications are planned to be amended on 31 October 2024, to remove phone 
number information. All phone lines, including 1-877-YVR-ATIS, will be decommissioned by the telecom 
provider between 1 January and 31 March 2025. 

This AIC expires on 17 April 2025. 

 

For further information, please contact: 
NAV CANADA 
Customer Service Centre 
151 Slater Street 
Ottawa, ON K1P 5H3 

Tel.:  800-876-4693 
E-mail: service@navcanada.ca  

 
Chris Bowden  
Director, Aeronautical Information Management and Flight Operations 
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